By FAX to (916) 863-5241

30 June, 1999

Mr. William Fallai
7732 Chaparral Way
Fair Oaks, CA 95628
USA

Dear Mr. Fallai,

First of all, my very sincere thanks for your interest in our cause in Zambia, as
manifest by the offer of computers. We are most grateful for your consideration.

| became aware this morning that the computers operate on U.S. current of 115
Volts. Zambia's power grid provides 240 Volts. While a converter works on
relatively non-sensitive equipment like refrigerators, it does not work on sensitive
products like computers. We in Zambia experience frequent, greatly fluctuating
power surges and outages, which have proven to be very destructive to
computers and similar equipment that are attached to converters.

Therefore, we must reconsider your very generous offer. We hope that you
understand this dilemma and will continue to give consideration to us when and if
workable opportunities become available.

Once again, my sincere thanks to you, Mr. Fallai, for your interest in our activities
to restore dignity and true democracy to Zambia.

Sincerely Yours,

Dr. Kenneth D. Kaunda



